ALL INDIA INSURANCE EMPLOYEES’ ASSOCIATION

LIC BUILDING SECRETARIAT ROAD HYDERABAD

Cir.No.17/2014



                          19thNovember, 2014 

To all the Zonal/Divisional/State/Regional Units:

Dear Comrades,
National Convention of Workers calls for 
National Protest Day on 5th December 2014
You are aware that all Central Trade Unions and Associations/Federations in Insurance, Banks, Defence, Railways, Central/State Government employees and various other sectors held a National Convention of Workers under a joint platform on 15th September, 2014 at New Delhi against the anti-labour and neo-liberal economic policies pursued by the BJP led NDA government. The AIIEA was represented by Coms. A.K.Bhatnagar, Joint Secretary and Sanjeev Sharma, Vice-President. 
The above convention noted with great concern the Central Government’s move to amend the labour laws. This move of the government is nothing but it’s bias towards the corporate sector and facilitates them to further exploit the workers.  The attempts to amend Industrial Disputes Act, Factories Act, Contract labour (Regulation & Abolition) Act and Apprenticeship Act by the central government on similar lines as enacted by the Rajasthan State government. This is a clear indication that the rights of workers are in danger. These amendments lead to brazen hire and fire concept of neo-liberal policies of the ruling class and intend to strengthen the corporates. The Prime Minister’s ‘SHRAMEVA JAYATHE’ programme, which was welcomed by the corporate sector with alacrity, is the continuation of the philosophy of exploitation of the workers.
The Convention also decided to oppose the government’s move to further liberalise the Indian economy by increasing/allowing FDI in Insurance, Defence and Railways. The meeting also demanded the government to implement strict labour laws, minimum wages, same wages and benefits to contract labour as regular workers along with other benefits, social security to unorganized workers, right to collective bargaining and recognition to unions etc. 
As per the decision of the convention state level joint conventions were held successfully at the state capitals in the months of October/November, 2014. 
As per the decision at the secretariat meeting of AIIEA held at Coimbatore, we call upon all our units to hold Joint Demonstration in all the State Capitals on 5th December, 2014 as per the call of the National Convention of Workers in synchronization with the massive demonstration being held at Delhi on that day. At places other than state capitals, we request our units to hold lunch hour demonstrations in solidarity with the above activity.
With greetings,

Comradely yours,


[image: image1.wmf]
General Secretary
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